

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

March 23, 2015

Chief Cathy Lanier 300 Indiana Ave., NW Room 5080 Washington, DC 20001 Cathy.Lanier@dc.gov

Re: Retirement of Commander Michael Reese

Dear Chief Lanier:

At its regular meeting on March 11, 2015, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. With 8 of 9 Commissioners in attendance, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following resolution by a vote of (8-0):

WHEREAS, Michael Reese has served with distinction as a member of the Metropolitan Police Department since 1985;

WHEREAS, Michael Reese has served as Commander of the Second District for the past four years, setting an example of outstanding leadership, dedication, and community cooperation; and

WHEREAS, Commander Reese, in his 30th year of service, has announced his retirement from the Metropolitan Police Department.

THEREFORE, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission offers sincere congratulations, thanks and best wishes to Commander Michael Reese, a true friend and colleague who has worked tirelessly to keep us safe and treat all with kindness and dignity.

We wish him the best in his retirement.

Sincerely,

Noah Smith Chairman

Now fint

cc: michael.reese@dc.gov, diane.groomes@dc.gov